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Broadcasting Legislation Amendment (Digital Dividend) 
Bill 2012 

Introduced into the House of Representatives on 13 February 2013; before Senate 
Portfolio: Broadband, Communications and the Digital Economy 
PJCHR comments: Report 3/13, tabled 13 March 2013 
Response received: 18 April 2013 

 

Summary of committee view 

3.1 The committee thanks the Minister for his response and makes no further 
comment on this bill.  

Background 

3.2 This bill seeks to gives effect to the government’s decision to make available 
additional broadcasting spectrum, which is to be cleared of all existing services by 
31 December 2014. The bill seeks to amend the Broadcasting Services Act 1992 and 
the Radiocommunications Act 1992 in relation to the datacasting licensing regime. 
Presently, all datacasting service providers must hold datacasting licences, but in 
order to facilitate the early commencement of some services in the new spectrum, 
the bill will permit certain users to provide datacasting services in the new spectrum 
without holding a licence. It does this by limiting the scope of datacasting regulation 
so that only 'designated datacasting services' – generally only commercial and 
national broadcasters, and those prescribed by the regulations – will be required to 
hold a datacasting licence. 

3.3 The committee sought clarification as to why different types of broadcasters 
are being treated differently, with one type of broadcaster requiring a licence to 
broadcast while others can operate without a licence, and sought clarification as to 
what effect, if any, this may have on the rights of persons to receive information and 
ideas. It also sought further information about the criteria to be employed in 
deciding the designate datacasting services. 

3.4 The Minister's response is attached. 

Committee’s response 

3.5 The committee thanks the Minister for his response. It acknowledges that 
requiring next generation mobile broadband services to be subject to datacasting 
regulation during the transitional period may be overly burdensome and inhibit the 
rollout of such services during the interim period. The committee makes no further 
comment on this bill.  
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